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To all Kerry PPN members,

Please find contents of the Kerry PPN Community newsletter below.

It is important that the contact person who receives the newsletter shares it
out to all of their members and beyond.
 

Have a lovely weekend.

Kind regards,

Caroline and Andrea.

Caroline 
Kerry Public Participation Network Development Officer
066-7183672/087 6891105

Andrea
Kerry Public Participation Network Support Worker
066-7183686

ppn@kerrycoco.ie
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Social Inclusion News

FREE Lunch and Learn Webinar: Generation Games
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Environmental News

History of the Cashen - Heritage Week 
Minister Noonan welcomes corncrake survey data and praises landowners for
 their continued effort to restore the species
Public consultation on review and update of Wildlife Legislation
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Integration and Youth
SECAD Partnership / safefood: Community Food Initiative at Home Funding
2024
Traveller Accommodation Grant Programme: Open Call
Public & Patient Involvement Panel
Minister Humphreys announces €2.6m to support Town Centre First Projects

Community and Voluntary

Closing Date To Register As 2024 Kerry Mental Health &
Wellbeing Fest Event Organiser Approaching

THE closing date to register as an organiser or facilitator of a free event during this
year’s Kerry Mental Health and Wellbeing Fest is Friday 30th August.

This year’s #KerryMHWFest will run from Saturday 5th to Saturday 12th October
and is held annually to highlight World Mental Health Day on 10th October.

The Kerry Mental Health and Wellbeing Fest aims to raise awareness of the
available supports and services in the county as well as empower people to
engage with the ‘Five Ways to Wellbeing’ – Connect | Be Active | Take Notice |
Keep Learning | Give – by offering a dynamic and interactive programme of FREE
events.

Spokesperson for the Steering Committee, Caoimhe Keogan from Jigsaw Kerry,
said: “We always strive to increase the programme offerings and prospective
event organisers are invited to register events for this year’s #KerryMHWFest as
soon as possible. The Fest has a wide reach across Kerry and we want to
continue to build on its success in 2023. But we can’t do this without you! If you’d
like to be part of a community initiative that has a positive impact on mental health
and wellbeing, come join us to help create a healthier and happier Kerry.

“Prospective event organisers may wish to run workshops, seminars, outdoor
walks, mindfulness classes, team-building events – once it has a mental health
and wellbeing benefit, we’d like to hear from you.”

To register your interest to host an event for the 2024 Kerry Mental Health
and Wellbeing Fest, visit https://KerryMentalHealthAndWellbeingFest.com
before close of business on Friday 30th August 2024.

The Kerry Mental Health & Wellbeing Fest voluntary organising committee is a
collaboration between Connecting for Life Kerry, Healthy Kerry, Kerry County
Council, Kerry Recreation & Sports Partnership, the HSE, NEWKD, SKDP, Kerry
Mental Health Association, Jigsaw Kerry, Munster Technological University/Kerry,
MTU Students Union, KDYS, Kerry Volunteer Centre, Kerry Library, the National
Learning Network and Family Resource Centres throughout the county.

For more information visit www.KerryMentalHealthAndWellbeingFest.com or
email kerrymhwfest20@gmail.com.

Congratulations to all the community groups that have been shortlisted for the
Kerry Community Awards 2024 - Best of luck to you all on Thursday 12th

September .

Acard Ltd
Ballyduff Tidy Towns 
Cairdeas Camp
Cromane Community Council CLG
Cumann Tithíochta na Dromoda Teo
Cúnamh Iveragh CLG
Dingle Lit CLG
Duagh Sports and Leisure Complex Ltd
Glenbeigh Community Council/ Tidy Towns
Kenmare Community Garden
Kerry Mental Health Assiociation
Killorglin Family Resouce Centre
Knocknagoshel Tidy Towns
Lyreacrompane & District Journal
Phoenix Womens Shed
Recovery Haven Kerry
Sneem Development Co-op/ Sneem TidyTowns Working Group
St Brendan's AC ( Kerry)
The Social Action Group Rathmore CLG
Tralee Tidy Towns

Celebrate the ‘ONE’ Year Anniversary of The Listowel Visual Artists’
Collective with a Vibrant Art Exhibition in St. John’s Theatre and Arts
Centre this September

The Listowel Visual Artists’ Collective (LVAC) is thrilled to announce the
celebration of its 1-year anniversary with a captivating art exhibition ‘ONE’ on
Saturday 7th September at 12 noon in St. John’s Theatre and Arts Centre.
This special event will mark a year of artistic growth, community engagement,
and creative collaboration within the heart of Listowel.
Founded in August 2023 by local artist Louise Lynch, alongside Maire Logue,
Artistic Director of St. John’s Theatre and Arts Centre, and Cara Trant, Executive
Director of Kerry Writers’ Museum, the LVAC has rapidly become a cornerstone
of the North Kerry arts scene.
With over 40 members and a growing waiting list, the collective meets a real
need for creative connection in the region.
In its inaugural year, the LVAC has already made a significant impact,
participating in notable events such as the Listowel Food Fair in November
2023, and participating in a Fine Arts and Crafts Fair in December at the Kerry
Writers’ Museum. Their first group exhibition, ‘New Beginnings,’ was unveiled at
St. John’s Theatre & Arts Centre in January 2024, setting the stage for a series
of successful solo exhibitions and collaborations that followed throughout the
year.
April saw the LVAC host two compelling solo exhibitions: Siobhain Moriarty’s
‘Fragments’ at Kerry Writers’ Museum and Damian Daly’s ‘Introverted
Excavator’ at St. John’s Theatre. These exhibitions showcased the depth and
diversity of talent within the collective.

In June, the LVAC took part in a collaborative exhibition with local poets and
writers, which included a five-day visual arts celebration across three venues.
This celebration, which co-incided with Listowel Writers’ Week festival, featured
a pop-up shop and exhibition space offering a unique platform for artists,
poets and writers to connect and share their work with the community.
August brought another highlight as LVAC members participated in the Sean
McCarthy Memorial Weekend in Finuge. Member created original artwork
inspired by the ballads of the beloved North Kerry singer-songwriter Sean
McCarthy, paying tribute to his enduring legacy through visual art.
The upcoming anniversary exhibition ‘ONE’ will feature an array of stunning
artworks that capture the core values of the LVAC—community, creativity, and
connection. From breathtaking local landscapes to thought-provoking
contemporary abstracts, the works on display promise to bring the essence of
Listowel to life on canvas.

In addition to the main exhibition, the LVAC is proud to highlight the inaugural
solo exhibitions of two of its members as part of the 6th Listowel International
Storytelling Festival. Godfrey Coppinger’s ‘Self Portraits and Other Stories’ and
Jean Mc Namara’s ‘The Inner Child Exhibition’ will be on view from September
19th to 28th at the Kerry Writers’ Museum, further showcasing the diverse
talents within the collective.
Louise Lynch, Co-Founder of the LVAC and a driving force behind the group,
expressed her excitement about this milestone: “It’s hard to believe it has only
been a year since we came together as a collective. The response from the
community has been incredible, and it’s a testament to the need for a space
where artists can connect, create, and collaborate. We’re so proud of what
we’ve achieved, and we look forward to continuing to grow and inspire in the
years to come.”

Maire Logue, Co-Founder and Artistic Director of St. John’s Theatre and Arts
Centre added: "This past year has been a journey of artistic discovery and
collaboration. The LVAC has provided a platform for artists to thrive and
connect, and the results have been extraordinary. We are proud to be part of
this vibrant community and look forward to many more years of creativity and
inspiration."
Cara Trant, Co-Founder and Executive Director of Kerry Writers’ Museum noted:
"The LVAC has not only enriched the cultural landscape of Listowel but also
created a strong sense of community among its members. It’s inspiring to see
the collective grow and evolve, bringing together artists from all walks of life to
share their talents and stories."
This anniversary exhibition is a unique opportunity to immerse yourself in the
artistic vibrancy of Listowel. Admission is free, and everyone is welcome to join
us in celebrating this milestone. Don’t miss this chance to experience the rich
artistic heritage of North Kerry and Listowel and support local artists.

For more information, please contact Louise Lynch, Co-Founder, Listowel Visual
Artists’ Collective (LVAC). Email: listowelvacollective@gmail.com or follows us
on socials; Facebook: @ListowelVisualArtistsCollective and Instagram:
@ListowelVisualArtists

About Listowel Visual Artists’ Collective (LVAC): The Listowel Visual Artists’
Collective is an independent, community based, voluntary led group of local
artists dedicated to promoting visual arts in the community. Through
exhibitions, workshops, and community events, LVAC fosters creativity and
artistic expression, enriching the cultural landscape of Listowel and its
surroundings.

Louise Lynch,
Co-Founder 

Community Centres Investment Fund 2024

The Minister for Rural and Community Development, Heather Humphreys TD, has
announced €20 million in funding to support the upgrade and refurbishment of
community centres across the country.

Under the Community Centres Investment Fund 2024, community
organisations will be supported with grants of between €10,000 – €100,000 to
develop and enhance their existing community facilities.

Community facilities can be defined as a building that is managed by a
community-based organisation which is open to and used by a broad range of
individuals and groups within the local community for group activities such as
social events, information/supports and recreation.

How to Apply

The ‘Community Centre Investment Fund 2024 – Refurbishment’ will provide
grants for projects from €10,000 up to a maximum of €100,000 towards capital
costs as follows:-

Category 1: Small scale projects/improvements to facilities €10,000 –
€25,000.   

A minimum of 5% of the total project budget is required by the applicant as match
funding.

Category 2: Larger scale projects €25,001 to €100,000. 

A minimum of 10% of the total project budge is required by the applicant as match
funding. 

The scheme will be delivered in conjunction with Pobal.

All applicants must register as ‘users’ on the online portal here in advance of the
application process which opened on 29th July 2024. Groups that applied for this
fund previously will not need to register again but should check that their details
are still correct.

The closing date for applications will be 29th August 2024.

Built Heritage Investment Scheme (BHIS) 2025

The Built Heritage Investment Scheme (BHIS) 2025 offers a unique opportunity to
secure funding for the preservation and conservation of important structures.

Announced by Malcolm Noonan TD, Minister of State for Heritage and Electoral
Reform, this government grant scheme, funded by the National Built Heritage
Service (NBHS), supports essential maintenance projects that help safeguard our
architectural heritage.

Eligible projects can receive between €2,500 and €50,000, covering up to 80% of
the total costs. Funding is available for a range of structures, including protected
buildings, proposed protected buildings, those within Architectural Conservation
Areas (ACAs), vernacular buildings, and historic shopfronts.

This year, the application process has been streamlined to allow for earlier project
announcements, giving you more time to complete your conservation work in
2025.

Deadline: 4pm on 27th September 2024.

Completed forms should be emailed to archconservationgrants@kerrycoco.ie or
delivered to the Planning Department, Kerry County Council, County Buildings,
Tralee no later than 4pm on 27th September 2024.

The Irish language versions of the An Scéim Infheistíochta don Oidhreacht
Thógtha (BHIS) 2025 Circular and Application Form are available
at https://www.gov.ie/ga/seirbhis/sceim-infheistiochta-don-oidhreacht-thogtha-siot/

Built Heritage Investment Scheme 2025 Guidance Circular for Local Authorities

Built Heritage Investment Scheme 2025 Guidance Booklet for Applicants

Built Heritage Investment Scheme 2025 Appendix 1 – Application Form A

Built Heritage Investment Scheme 2025 – Qualifying and Non Qualifying Works

Appendix IV – Checklist for applicants completing BHIS Application Form A

https://www.kerryheritage.ie/built-heritage-investment-scheme-bhis-2025/

Social Inclusion News

FREE Lunch and Learn Webinar: Generation Games

 

The Generation Games are an intergenerational activity for people of all ages and
abilities organised by local communities as a “do-it-yourself event”.   

Get ideas and find out more about getting started at a short introductory webinar
on Wednesday 28th of August 12-12:30. 

Examine how to these intergenerational games build on the strengths that different
generations have to offer, create mutual respect and help challenge ageism
internationally.  The half hour Lunch and Learn webinar covers international
examples from people who have run the games:

“How it Works” with Anne Berit Rafoss, Centre for an Age-Friendly Norway

Experiences of the Generation Games with Elisabeth Overland

Q&A with links to free toolkits

This webinar will be of interest to Community Groups, Residents Groups, Active
Retirement groups, Older Peoples Councils, Sports Partnerships, TY
coordinators, Integration Teams, youth workers and anyone interested in
developing locally led projects to support equality.

Register for FREE here: https://tinyurl.com/bdumdb5a

Please contact agefriendlyireland@meathcoco.ie  with any queries.

Environmental

Minister Noonan welcomes corncrake survey data and
praises landowners for  their continued effort to restore the

species

Highest number of corncrake territories (233) recorded this year in 25 years, up
45% since 2018

The Corncrake LIFE project areas have recorded a 35% increase in birds since it
began in 2021

The involvement of the farming community is key to success, with 250 farmers and
landowners now managing close to 1500 hectare of lands for corncrakes

Despite increases the birds remain vulnerable and at risk.

Minister of State for Nature, Heritage and Electoral Reform, Malcolm Noonan TD,
has today welcomed new data showing that efforts to increase corncrake
populations in the west and north west of Ireland are beginning to paying off.

A 2024 survey from the National Parks and Wildlife Service shows an increase of
in the national corncrake population by 15 birds, up 7% on 2023 figures.
Furthermore, the numbers of corncrake territories recorded in the core breeding
areas of Donegal, Mayo and Galway have increased by 45% on 2018 baseline
figures. Almost 1,500 hectares of land is now being managed by 250 farmers and
landowners to conserve the corncrake.

Responding to the survey findings, Minister Noonan stated:

“These impressive results are testament to the collaboration between farmers,
landowners and the NPWS-led corncrake conservation projects. I have been
privileged enough to visit these areas, see the efforts being made and hear the
corncrake – the impact of this project is phenomenal and transformative for both
local communities and the landscape. The NPWS is now committed to ensuring
this work continues when the [external-link https://www.corncrakelife.ie/ |
Corncrake LIFE ] project finishes at the end of 2025. It has become a model for
community-focused nature conservation.

“As this project has shown, the NPWS is committed to working in partnership with
landowners across our protected area network to deliver for both people and
nature.”

Corncrakes are shy and secretive farmland birds. Their distinctive call is a feature
in some parts of the north and west coasts of Ireland, but was once widespread
across the countryside. The corncrake is listed on the Red list of Conservation
Concern haven significantly decreased in both numbers and range in Ireland and
other European countries.

Since 2021, the Corncrake/Traonach LIFE project , a five-year project funded
through the EU LIFE Programme and led by the NPWS has been working on a
number of measures to prevent the decline of the corncrake. Data about the
corncrake population is gathered on an annual basis by the NPWS.

Corncrake conservation measures involve proactive planning with farmers in the
breeding areas primarily on the north and west coast, as well as reactive
measures where birds establish in new locations. Data from the project shows a
number of measures which are effective in improving the bird’s habitat. For
example, the creation of large patches of nettles or crops for them to hide in and
delaying grass mowing into mid-August enable them to raise broods of chicks in
safety. Studies show that mowing fields from the ‘centre–out’ rather than from the
‘outside- in’ can reduce chick mortality by up to 60%.

Agricultural contractors are key as they have the skills and knowledge to ensure
that the birds are not harmed during harvesting time and the development of
‘flushing bars’ attached to mowers to scare birds out of the way is seen as an
innovative development.

Targeted grants and schemes can act as incentives for the farming community to
protect the birds and give them a chance to raise their young. As the birds spread
their wings into new areas around Ireland, the NPWS and the LIFE project are
working together to ensure that supports are widely available to the farming
community. New developments include a ‘corncrake habitat scorecard’ to inform a
results based scheme for farmers operated by the Department of Agriculture, Food
and the Marine.

Ciaran Reaney, who co-ordinates the NPWS Corncrake survey, commented:

“Despite a very cold and damp June, the birds were reasonably active but our
survey teams had to work hard to find the birds and confirm their territories later
into the summer than expected. We are now regularly finding birds in new
locations like in Co. Kerry and farmers and landowners who have not heard the
bird in many years have been very receptive to working with us to protect the
nesting corncrakes. There is still such a grá for the corncrake in Ireland that many
farmers are willing to delay grass mowing in an attempt to save them and have
them return".

Dr. John Carey, who manages the Corncrake LIFE project, said:

“While we have seen year-on-year improvements in the number of corncrake
territories and the expansion of birds to areas where they have been absent for a
generation, we need to be cautious in terms of our optimism. Corncrakes are still
very vulnerable, both to changes within our landscape but also to the dramatic
shift we are seeing in our weather patterns. This summer was very tough on a lot
of wildlife, with a notable drop in insect numbers which can have a devastating
downstream effect on birds like corncrakes. However, what is clear is that the
exceptional effort being made by farmers and landowners is having a positive
impact and we owe them a huge debt of gratitude. The key now is to keep it all
going."

The NPWS has now committed to ensuring the positive actions of the Corncrake
LIFE project can continue when the project comes to its conclusion at the end of
2025.

Niall O'Donnchu, Director General, National Parks and Wildlife Service
concluded:

“The Corncrake LIFE project is an inspiring and successful model for the delivery
of conservation measures and community engagement with farmers and
landowners. The rebound in numbers is astounding and we want to continue in
that upward direction. The NPWS will now mainstream its commitment to the long-
term delivery of these actions and we will be fully supporting the continuation of
the Corncrake LIFE project post-2025. It demonstrates an excellent example of an
integrated approach to conservation measures as part of the Ireland’s delivery of
its obligations under the EU Nature Directives.”

https://www.corncrakelife.ie/

Public consultation on review and update of Wildlife
Legislation

Background

The National Parks and Wildlife Service of the Department of Housing, Local
Government and Heritage is working to review and update wildlife legislation.

This includes the:

Wildlife Act 1976

Wildlife (Amendment) Act 2000

European Communities (Birds and Natural Habitats) Regulations 2011

related regulations.

This legislation covers areas such as the protection of birds, the protection of
certain wild animals, and the protection of certain lands, sites and habitats.

This is an extensive review and is a multi-year project, and will be carried out in a
number of phases. It will examine the effectiveness of the legislation in protecting
wildlife, preventing biodiversity loss, and regulating activities that adversely
impact on wildlife and biodiversity. In doing so, it is seeking to strike an
appropriate balance between the needs of humans and the needs of wildlife. It is
also seeking to ensure compliance with Ireland’s obligations under the EU Birds
Directive, the EU Natural Habitats Directive and other relevant directives and
international conventions.

The purpose of updating the legislation is to ensure that it works better for wildlife,
for biodiversity, for the public, and for those who operate and interact with it. The
key focus of the initial phase of the legislation update will be on strengthening the
enforcement of wildlife crime and on addressing any legislative anomalies. The
project will run for a number of years, and it is anticipated that two new Wildlife
Bills and several new Statutory Instruments will be published arising from this
work.

The department recognises the importance of consultation and wishes to make
the process of revising wildlife legislation as open and transparent as possible by
allowing participation from members of the public and interested stakeholders.

Members of the public and all stakeholders are now being invited to make
submissions on the wildlife legislation review and update. The inputs received will
be used to inform and shape the development of Ireland’s wildlife legislation.

This is the first phase of public consultation. In this phase, views on the overall
project are being invited. As proposals emerge, further phases of public
consultation will be held.

How to get involved

The department invites members of the public, groups and organisations to make
submissions on the review and update of the Wildlife Acts and the European
Communities (Birds and Natural Habitats) Regulations 2011 and related Statutory
Instruments.

Links to information on what these main pieces of wildlife legislation provide in
law is available in the guidance document.

Submissions will not be accepted if they are anonymous or where they do not
include a contact name, address, and phone number.

Please note that all submissions received will be published on the department’s
website. Any personal and identifying information will be redacted prior to
publication on the website.

Please review section 5 and the privacy statement below before making a
submission.

If you wish to make a submission, there are two ways to get involved:

send any comments by email to: wildlifelegislationreview@npws.gov.ie

send comments by post to:

Wildlife Legislation Review, Legislation and Guidance Unit, 2nd Floor,

National Parks and Wildlife Service,

Department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage,

90 North King Street,

Dublin 7, D07 N7CV.

The closing date for submissions is Friday, 13 September 2024 .

If at any time you wish to withdraw your submission please
contact wildlifelegislationreview@npws.gov.ie

 

LGBTI+ Youth Fund 2024 From Department of Children,
Equality, Disability, Integration and Youth

Overview

The Department of Children, Equality, Disability, Integration and Youth is inviting
applications from organisations who work with young people to apply for funding
under the LGBTI+ Youth Fund 2024. A total of up to €400,000 is being made
available in grants to applicants to the fund, with the term of the grant running from
October 2024 to December 2025.

The fund has been established to support initiatives that make a difference in
ensuring LGBTI+ young people are visible, included, treated equally, healthy, and
safe in their communities.

The fund supports initiatives related to this goal at community, regional and
national level. Initiatives eligible for funding include, but are not limited to:

Initiatives to enhance the ability of youth work services to meet the needs of
LGBTI+ young people, whether in dedicated groups or otherwise, including
through training and other resources;

Initiatives to enhance the services provided by NGO or community organisations
to LGBTI+ young persons, such as providing additional outreach capacity or
locations;

Initiatives to promote inclusion of LGBTI+ young people in educational settings,
within the workplace, or in wider society;

Initiatives to support social inclusion and address multiple discrimination for
LGBTI+ young people at heightened risk of marginalisation such as Travellers,
Roma, migrant communities, people with disabilities, etc.;

Initiatives to combat the impact of rural isolation on young members of the LGBTI+
community.

Applications are invited from organisations that can demonstrate a track record in
working with young people, in particular with LGBTI+ young people, defined for
the purposes of this scheme as those aged under 25, and who have proposals for
programmes of work that can make a real difference in the lives of LGBTI+ young
people.

The fund will be administered by the Youth Affairs Unit of the Department of
Children, Equality, Disability, Integration and Youth.

 

Funding available

A total of €400,000 is being made available by the Department to support
impactful projects to support LGBTI+ young people, to be delivered from Q4 2024
through 2025.

The LGBTI+ Youth Fund is open for applications from organisations with a track
record in working with young people, in particular with LGBTI+ young people.

Applicant organisations will be assessed to ensure that they meet minimum
governance standards to satisfy the Department that they will be in a position to
manage a grant award of this size and complexity, including demonstrating
management structures, financial discipline and capacity to manage the
monitoring and reporting requirements. The Department are looking for
applications from organisations that can demonstrate:

Evidence of a track record in working with young people, in particular with LGBTI+
young people, defined for the purposes of this scheme as those aged under 25;

Evidence of appropriate governance and financial viability of the applicant
organisation;

Previous experience in delivery of similar /comparable activities;

Evidence of ability to manage the project appropriately;

Evidence of capacity to collect, maintain and report monitoring information

Grant amounts of between €20,000 and €75,000 are available to support projects
that will make a substantial impact in advancing the objectives of the fund.

It is envisaged that work programmes will commence in Q4 2024 and complete no
later than 31 December 2025 with the grant to be paid as detailed in a grant
agreement. Funding awarded under the pilot scheme will cover the last 3 months
of 2024 and the entirety of 2025.

Full details can be found at https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/77de3-lgbti-
youth-fund-2024/

 

SECAD Partnership / safefood: Community Food Initiative at
Home Funding 2024

The Community Food Initiative (CFI) is a programme that aims to positively
influence the eating habits of families with children across the Island of Ireland.
The programme runs over a three year cycle (2022-24) and its purpose is to
support the development of knowledge and skills around food and cooking. The
programme is funded by safefood, an All-island government body responsible for
the promotion of food safety and healthy eating. The programme is managed by
SECAD Partnership on behalf of safefood.

Safefood is inviting organisations who are not currently involved in the CFI to
apply for funding to deliver an online project that meets the criteria of the CFI at
Home Programme. The purpose of the CFI at Home Programme is to support
families in their own homes to develop their food and cooking skills. Projects
could include all or some of the following elements:

Learning how to prepare & cook a recipe

Attending an online cookery session

Online support groups for sharing ideas and tips

Online interactive talks delivered by a dietitian or registered nutritionist

Funding

Interested organisations can apply for funding up to a maximum of €2,000 or
£1,720 to deliver a project in their local area.

Applicant Organisation Criteria

Organisations must:

Be community-led organisations with a legal status and appropriate governance
structure

Be experienced in the management of public funds which support social inclusion
initiatives

Currently employ and manage full time professionals with community
development experience

Have experience of working with the target group identified

Be supporting other broader community initiatives through their work

Provide supports across communities irrespective of age, race or creed

Please contact SECAD Partnership for details on how to apply for the funding at:

Sinéad Conroy

SECAD Partnership CLG

T: 00 353 (0)87 354 3606

E: sconroy@secad.ie

Closing date for application

Applications will be reviewed on a rolling basis but as all activities must be
finished by 1st November 2024, it is important that applications are
submitted as soon as possible.

Full details can be found at , 

https://www.secad.ie/what-we-do/community-food-initiative/

Traveller Accommodation Grant Programme: Open Call

Online Application Form - https://www.ssgt.ie/grant-programmes-traveller-
accommodation/

As part of St Stephen’s Green Trust’s (SSGT) strategic goal of supporting the
provision of culturally appropriate, secure, quality accommodation for Travellers,
the Trust is currently welcoming applications from groups leading on the issue of
Traveller accommodation who are working towards one or more of the following
outcome areas:

Outcome 1: strengthened support through organising, activism and campaigning

Outcome 2: improved awareness of and attitude towards need for change in how
accommodation is being delivered

Outcome 3: strengthened alliances and improved relationships between
stakeholders

Outcome 4: improved policies, legislation and change to current practice in the
delivery of accommodation

Grant levels will vary from an average of €3,000/£2,500 to €5,000/£4,200 for small
pieces of research, learning and activism to a maximum €20,000/ £17,000 for work
having a greater impact. Multiannual funding can be considered.

Groups who are interested in applying can find relevant guidance for applicants
and a link to the online application form here or can contact the SSGT team at
info@ssgt.ie for further information.

The deadline for applications is the 09 September 2024 at 17.30.

 

Dear PPN Staff,

We have been asked to circulate information in relation to an EU funded project
led by the Department of Health. This project will develop new services, that will
enable the collection, use and sharing of health information to plan for future
health and social care needs of patients and the public and for better, safer care.

A team at the Health Information and Quality Authority (HIQA) is beginning to work
with the Department of Health to develop a plan on how to engage with the public
in relation to these new developments.

HIQA is creating a Public and Patient Involvement (PPI) panel to support the
development of new services that allow the collection, use and sharing of health
information for service improvement, research and innovation. To help guide
HIQA’s work and for more information please, visit: Collecting, using and sharing
health information for better health services, policy, research and innovation • PPI
Ignite Network (ppinetwork.ie)”

The closing date is the 2nd September 2024.

 

Minister Humphreys announces €2.6m to support Town
Centre First Projects

The Minister for Rural and Community Development, Heather Humphreys TD, has
today announced funding of €2.6 million to support the development of a wide
range of Town Centre First projects.

This funding will assist local authorities in creating a pipeline of significant, well-
developed projects in local towns across Ireland.

A total of 53 projects will be supported with up to €50,000 of funding per project.

This funding will support pre-development works for projects and support costs
including detailed design, planning, procurement, professional fees, assessments
and other development costs.

Announcing the funding, Minister Humphreys said:

“I’m delighted to announce funding of €2.6 million today which will support Local
Authorities and Town Teams to develop a strong pipeline of shovel-ready projects
in our local towns.

“I am announcing funding for a wide range of projects today from the development
of green spaces and parks in our town centres to projects which look at how
vacant and derelict buildings in our towns can be brought back into use.

“I look forward to seeing these exciting projects and initiatives progress and make
positive impacts for our rural towns and villages”.

 Examples of supported projects include:

 The enhancement of a town centre park in Tullow, Co. Carlow, to provide a
modern play area with accessible natural paths and family-friendly areas. This
support will prepare detailed designs for the park and bring the project through to
the planning stage and the preparation of the tender documentation.

The development of visitor Hub for Mount Errigal in Dunlewey, Co Donegal

The development of a community hub in Ladysbridge, Co. Cork to service the
needs of the locality including childcare facilities and a remote working hub. The
support will progress the development of detailed construction drawings and
preparatory groundworks for the development of this community facility.

Pre-development planning for a new town centre plaza in Kinsale, Co Cork

Prepare a program of works to improve and upgrade the shopfronts on the Main
Square in Abbeyfeale, Co Limerick.

Design work to bring the derelict Bridewell Building in Carrickmacross, Co
Monaghan back into use as a community Hub

A full list of the projects supported under the Project Development Measure of the
Town Centre First Suite of Supports 2024 is attached to this email. Further
information on Town Centre First can be found on gov.ie.
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